X. GENERAL BUSINESS
Administration/Mr. O'Connell
(October 4, 2017)

CURRENT ITEM - gb #5-244.1 S.C. MEETING - 10-19-17

1ST ITEM gb #5-244 S.C.MTG. 10-1-15 2ND ITEM gb #5-244.1S.C.MTG. 10-19-17

ITEM:

Response of the Administration to the request that sufficient funding be included in the Budget for the Capstone Program.

ORIGINAL ITEM: Mr. O'Connell/Miss Ramirez/Mr. Foley/Mr. Monfredo/ Miss Biancheria/Mayor Petty (September 10, 2015)

To review the scores achieved by Worcester students in the Spring 2015 administration of the Advanced Placement examinations, in all courses and at all levels.

PRIOR ACTION:

- 10-1-15 Referred to the Standing Committee on Teaching, Learning and Student Supports.
- 2-1-16 Mr. Ganem made a presentation regarding the backup for the item.

Mrs. Binienda, Principal of South High Community School, introduced the AP Capstone Program for possible implementation in the Worcester Public Schools. She indicated that Clare Lorenz, a representative from the program, would be available on Thursday, February 4, 2016 from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon at South High Community School inform principals and answer questions about the program.

(Continued on page 2.)

BACKUP: The Capstone Program was funded in the FY17-18 Budget.

RECOMMENDATION OF MAKER:

RECOMMENDATION OF ADMINISTRATION:

Accept and file.